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Principal’s Report 
Welcome to our last newsletter for Term 1 2017. It has been 
a very busy and productive term for our students. Time 
seems to have flown by quickly and I am sure students will 
enjoy their upcoming two week break to rejuvenate. Some 
highlights for this term include: 

 Well organised swimming carnivals – school and district; 

 Great Galaxies Science Performance – understanding the 
solar system; 

 Student Leaders’ Induction ceremony; 

 The successful launch of our Kids in Performing Arts 
program in partnership with our P&C and other community 
groups; 

 Outstanding sporting performances from our swimmers, 
cricketers, tennis players, rugby and AFL players; 

 Jack Headon, Jim Houston, Tashana Walliss and Paul Vula 
gaining selection to represent the Riverina Region in AFL and 
swimming; and 

 Strong learning growth in the Stage 1 area for both 
literacy and numeracy as the school commences its 
involvement in the Early Action for Success program. 

Easter Hat Parade 
Stage 1 students and their teachers will entertain the 
assembled crowd on Thursday, wearing their decorative 
Easter Hats constructed in class over the past couple of 
weeks. Parents and guests are invited to the school hall at 
12:00pm to enjoy our annual Easter Hat Parade. Students will 
entertain with Easter songs and lively dances after they parade 
their hats around the hall. Following the parade, our ‘bumper’ 
Easter raffle will be drawn. Thanks to everyone who 

supported our Easter raffle this year by donating prizes and 
selling raffle tickets. 

ANZAC Day 
ANZAC Day falls on the first Tuesday of Term 2 (25th April) 
and students are encouraged to represent the school in the 
march.  Students are asked to assemble outside the town 
library in Lachlan Street at 10:15am. The march starts at 
10:30am. Students are asked to wear their full summer 
school uniform. The march will be led by our school captains 
who will then represent the school in a wreath laying 
ceremony at Hay War Memorial High School. 

Positive Behaviour Program 
This Wednesday, as part of our positive behaviour program, 
students will be participating in a No Greenslip Reward 
activity where they will be able to make their own ice-cream 
sundaes to enjoy. All students who have consistently followed 
the school rules will be invited to participate in this activity. 

School Development Day 
The beginning of Term 2 will include a School Development 
Day for staff on Monday 24th April with students returning on 
Wednesday 26th April 2017. Our School Development Day 
for Term 2 will involve professional learning for our staff in 
the areas of assessment and the literacy continuum. 

 
I wish staff and students a safe and happy holiday and a well-
deserved break. I look forward to some exciting learning from 
our students in Term 2. 

 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

“Flourish to the end” 

Hay Public School 
Phone  02 6993 1270 
Fax   02 6993 1779 
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Hay Happenings 
Email—hay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web Site www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

SCHOOL 
RULES 

I can do my best. 

I can respect all 
people. 

I can respect all 
property. 

I can be in the right 
place. 

Principal’s Lunch—Positive Behaviour Program 

K-6 
Easter Hat 

Parade 

6th April 

12.00pm 

School Hall 
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Easter Hat Parade 
Tomorrow is our Easter Hat 
Parade. All the classes have 
been busy creating their Easter 
hats over the past few weeks 
and they look amazing!! Please 
come along and support your 
child on Thursday 6th April at 12pm. This year the parade 
will be held in the hall. At the conclusion of the parade the 
Easter raffles will be drawn. We look forward to seeing 
you all there. 

THANK YOU  

Dylan Ilic along with his grandparents would like to thank 
Hay Public school students for their get well cards and 
good wishes. 

Warren and Marina would also like to thank the wider 
community for their continued support whilst they are in 
Sydney for treatment for Dylan. 

 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL WISHES DYLAN,  MARINA AND 
WARREN A HAPPY EASTER AND WE HOPE YOU ARE 
DOING WELL. 

LOTS OF LOVE 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL STUDENTS AND STAFF 

No Mobile Phone Policy 

Hay Public School has a very strict No Mobile Phone policy.  
Students are asked to NOT bring their mobile phones to 
school as there is no use for them.  The school has a work-
ing phone system in place and will use it to contact parents if a need 
arises. The school will take NO responsibility if mobile phones are 
lost or stolen whilst they are at school. 
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Coming Events/ Sporting Dates 

5/6th April NSWPSSA Swimming - Homebush 

6th April Easter Hat Parade 12pm 

  Raffle drawn today 

7th April Last Day Term 1 

Term 2 

24th April Staff Return for Term 2 

25th April ANZAC Day March 

26th April Students Return for Term 2 

4th May HPS Cross Country 
9th May Admin staff begin training for new  
  LMBR system 

9-11th May NAPLAN  

19th May Rugby Union Trials 
23rd May Performance - Mathematics Circus 
  Skills  $5.00 per student (inclusive in 
  school fees) 

23/25th May NSWPSSA AFL– Parkes 

2nd June District Cross Country—Deni 

Sports News 

Rugby Union Gala Day. 
Last Friday, Hay Public School students combined with 

students from SOTA and St Mary’s to form the first ever Hay 

Schools’ Rugby Union Team. The team comprised of Ben 
Clark, Lachie Clark, Finn Cullenward, Jim Houston, Luke 

Nevinson, Ralph Robson, Paul Vula, Willy Ryan (SOTA), 

Paddy Ryan (SOTA), Oscar Booth (SOTA), James Blair (St 
Mary’s) and Jack Tapper (St Mary’s). The boys travelled to 

Griffith and played 4 matches for the day. They represented 

our schools with pride and fantastic sportsmanship. Thank 
you to all the parents who helped with the training and 

coordination on the day. 

Riverina AFL Trials 

Jack Headon was a member of the Western Riverina team 

that played Eastern Riverina at Jerilderie on Thursday. A huge 
congratulations to Jack on being selected in the Riverina 

team, to compete in the State Carnival at Parkes in May 

(Week 5).  
CRL Clinics 

Andrew Herbert (CRL Development Officer) conducted 

clinics for Years 3-6 last Thursday afternoon. Thanks to our 
HWMHS students for their assistance with skill development 

and game management– good fun for all!NSWPSSA 

Swimming Championships 
The NSWPSSA Swimming Championships are being held at 

Homebush this week. 

Good luck to Jim Houston (Junior Breaststroke), Tashana 
Walliss (13 Year Freestyle) and Paul Vula (13 Year Freestyle). 

Cross Country 

Our annual Cross Country/Fun Run will be held around the 
Hay Park block and No 1 Oval on Friday 4th May. 

The run will commence at approximately 1:30pm, with the 

8/9 year boys, followed by the 8/9 year girls. Children will 

assemble in the shelter at 1:00pm and walk to the park with 
their classroom teacher. Games will be organised between 

races. 8, 9 and 10 year olds complete one lap of the park 

block and two laps of the oval (3kms). Sensible footwear 

should be worn and a water bottle carried (if desired). 

Parental help is needed to supervise the course. If you are 
able to assist, could you please contact Mrs Pearson. The first 

four place-getters in each age division qualify for the District 

Cross Country to be held on Friday 2nd June, in Deniliquin. 
Have a great holiday break. See you all at our Cross  

Country in May. 

Thanks to all parents teachers and community members who 
have assisted with sport in a very busy Term 1. 

Mrs Robyn Pearson 

Sports Coordinator 

Homework club will commence next term in Week 3, 
Tuesday 9th May. 

Year1 - Year 2  3.15 to 4pm 

Year 3 - Year 3  3.15 to 4.30pm 

Donations of food for afternoon tea is most welcome 
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 HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEENHAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEENHAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEEN 

Canteen List  

available  

Canteen Birthday Cup 
Cake Orders $25.00 

PARENT ONLINE PAYMENT (POP)  

Did you know that you can make payments to your 
child’s school online? 

We have launched a new online payment portal linked to 
your school’s website to make it easier for you to pay for 
school related payments. This is a secure payment page 
hosted by Westpac which enables parents to pay online by 
using either VISA, MasterCard or debit card..  

What expenses can be paid online? 
Voluntary School Contributions 
Subject Contributions 
Excursions 
Sport 
Creative and Practical Arts 
Sales to Students 
Other 

When? 
This payment method is available now. 

How? 
Log onto School site at www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Click on “Make a Payment” and follow the prompts to make 
a payment via Visa or MasterCard. 

NO DIRECT ONLINE DEPOSITS NOW ACCEPTED. 

FREE  SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC 
AT  THE  HAY 

COMMUNITY HEALTH  CENTRE 

PH: 1800 450 046  
0-18yrs– bring Medicare Card

HPS Payment Coupon 
Once a year  payment Covers fees and 

performances 

Name:_________________________ 

Total Payment $_______________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office 
or by Parents Online Payments on website 

Fees  

General Contribution $30.00 

Subject Fees $25.00 

Performances  

Mathematics Circus Skills  $ 5.00  

Life Education  

(1st—3rd August) 

$10.00  

SCHOOL EXCURSIONS  

KINDER               (Tuesday 12th September ) 

Altina Wildlife Park  $40.00 

STAGE 1           (Wednesday 13th September ) 

Griffith Regional Theatre  $40.00 

STAGE 2       (Tues 29th to Wed 30th August ) 

Lake Mungo & Swan Hill  $150.00 

Canberra $450.00 

Students have been invoiced. 
Parents are encouraged to begin making regular 

payments via front office or Parent Online 
Payment portal. 

STAGE 3        (Tues 17th Oct to Fri  20th Oct) 

The HPS front office have  
Stewart House  

high bounce balls for $3 each. 
 
 
 

Stewart House Day– Friday 26th May 2017. 

Envelopes to be distributed next term. 


